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Handley Street Festival 

Bring your friends and family to the  

14th Annual Street Festival and  

Classic Car Show.  

Saturday October 13, 2012.  

John Nitzinger goes on around 8:00 p.m.  

All day street festival for all ages includes 

 artists, parades, car show, food and  

entertainment. Admission and parking is free. 
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PRESIDENT½S CORNER 

October, 2012 

October 8th--Columbus Day, October 31st--Halloween 
Have a safe and fun Halloween! 
The cool weather and rain has really welcomed. Hope it means summer is over. 
Marti and James Lawrence presented an informative program on Nutrition and Wellness at our 
September meetings. You missed a good program if you were unable to attend. 
We have the election of 2013 officers at our October meeting. The nominates are: President--
Marti Lawrence, Vice-President--Judy Taylor, Secretary--Joann Ehlers, Treasurer--Betty Coomer, 
Member-at-Large--Shirley Cornwell. Write-in nominates will also be taken at the meeting. 
Was sorry to hear that Dennis Mitchell, Code Compliance, will no longer be involved in our 
neighborhood. He has been moved to the Illegal Dump division. He will be greatly missed and 
wish him success in his new position. Audrey Joiner, our Code Compliance Officer, is, thank 
goodness, still with us. If you have any problems, contact her as she quickly responses to any 
call. Her number is 817-733-9596. 
I took the schools supplies that we gathered to East Handley Elementary School and presented 
them to Susan Hill, Principal, and Cynthia Oakes-Snell, Counselor. Received an e-mail from Cyn-
thia that stated,  
"Principal Susan Hill, the staff, and students at E. Handley Elementary would like to thank you for 
being so gracious by providing us with school supplies. We really appreciate your support and 
generosity". 
On September 15th, the Ft. Worth Police held an appreciation lunch for Code Blue members at 
the River Ranch in North Ft. Worth. They know how to throw a good party. Judy Taylor and Ira 
Noble, from our group, won prizes in the drawings. It was 
a fun day with good food and entertainment. 
Our sympathies go out to Joann and Tyrone Wells in the 
loss of their son. 
Our next meeting is Monday, October 8th, at Handley 
United Methodist Church, 2929 Forest. A light meal will be 
served at 6:30 P.M. with the meeting starting at 7:00 P.M. 
This is our Bingo night so come and join in the fun and 
maybe win a good prize.  
Joann 

Your ad  
could  

be here 
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Hello, My goodness here it is the middle 
of September. Schools have started up, 
so be sure to watch those kiddoes on 
the streets going to school & also re-
member the non use of cell phones 
while you are driving through the school 
zones. 
 
For those of you who contributed money 

for benches in Historic Handley in memory of someone 
or to honor someone, be sure to go by and look at them. 
Hubert Hunt our eastside painter brought the luster back 
into them by sanding & painting them. This was his con-
tribution to the community. The weather had really taken 
their toll on them through the last few years. Thank you 
Hubert for a job well done and so much appreciated. 
 
By the time you get this newsletter our clock hopefully 
will have been installed. We are hopeing for a ribbon 
cutting and lights on it will take place at our Festival, 
which is coming up October 13th. That is the 2nd Satur-
day in October. 
 
All you Handley High School Exes--don't forget the 
luncheon on October 20th, which is being held at 
Smokey's on East Lancaster. The night of October 19th 
a group of older alumni members will attend a supper at 
Handley United Methodist Church. Seems as though the 
closer it gets to Christmas the more functions we will be 
attending. 
 
We were so glad to see Gary Kauth of Eastside An-
tiques open back up. He will, for awhile anyway, just be 
open on Thursdays through Saturdays. He has so many 
neat & unusual items. 
 
The Festival is coming along now under the guidance of 
Brad Haskovec & Ray Barnes from the Handley Antique 
Mall & The Kolanche Shop on Brentwood Stair. We do 

so hope you plan to attend and support us. 
 
After the festival activities and the clock functions are 
over, I will be placing some cans out in the various busi-
nesses again to hopefully collect funds to pay for two 
large metal steers that will be placed in the Historic area-
-hopefully the Gazebo area or elsewhere. For the time 
being until the steers are paid for they will remain in my 
driveway on Handley Drive, next to the gazebo. Jody 
Hughes will again donate a quilt and we will have tickets 
to sell for a drawing--$1.00 each. The 2 steers cost 
$900.00 for both. We got the clock for the area, thanks 
to all of your donations and now we are working toward 
the steers. They will be an asset to the area  
 
I mentioned in our last newsletter about a fundraiser for 
both HHDC and Camp Better America. This is having to 
be post phoned until maybe next spring or fall. 
 
The National Night Out Against Crime is on Tuesday, 
October 2nd. Handley's festivities will be at the Gazebo 
area and we will have hot-dogs & all the trimmings. We 
will have ticket drawings for some past Festival T-shirts, 
maybe some Gift Certificates from some of our mer-
chants or some other goodies donated. We will have 
Mosquito sprays & candles out. 
 
Our Kwik Kopy Printers on Handley Drive were broken 
into twice the same week. Be on the look out for any-
thing suspicious any time you are out driving. One of the 
breakins was at night and the next was at 6:30 a.m., 
when they broke the front door in. 
 
The Enchanted Doll Shop is closing after Christmas. 
Now would be a good time to get dolls for that special 
little someone for Christmas. Almost all of the dolls are 
half price.  
 

(Continued on page 5) 

TREASURERôS ISLAND 

October, 2012 

Eastside Antiques 
Open Monday-Tuesday By Chance 
Open Wednesdayï Saturday 11-5 

 
 
3132 Handley Dr. 
Fort Worth, Texas 76112           817-492-4200 
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The C.O.P. (Code Blue) Seminar was well attended 
September 15th. Our Code Blue Cop of the Year for the 
East Side was Dub Holcomb. He well deserved the 
honor. He is a great asset to our community as is his 
wife, Freddie. They both do a tremendous amount of 
work & time for the good of the community. Congratula-
tions, Dub, for being a recipient of such an outstanding 
award. We are proud of you and for you. 
 
In this day & time when so many of us senior citizens 
attend meetings, take part in those meetings, hold of-
fices, and try to make our community a better & happier 
& safer place to live, there are those who sit around and 
find fault with anything and everything for the lack of 
something better to do. None of us are perfect--our 
meetings are not life threatening if mistakes are made 
on ROSTERS. These people need to get a life and put 
their concerns and trouble making attitudes and actions 
to better use in the community.  
 
Were you aware we have a movie star in our Historic 
Handley area? His name is Barry Corbin. If you drive 
down Milam Street & see a Bronze Cowboy riding a 
bucking horse in the side yard--well that's his home. 
I'll give you one more clue--it's Scotty the Barber's old 
home. 
 
From POOR RICHARD'S ALMANACK: The heart of the 
fool is in his mouth, but the mouth of the wise man is in 
his heart. People who are wrapped up in them-selves 
make small packages. Tongue double, brings Trouble. 
Anger is never without a Reason, but seldom with a 
good One. Love your Neighbor; yet don't pull down your 
Hedge. And last, but not least, 
Think of three Things--whence you came, where you are 
going, and to Whom you must account. 
 
People, if you haven't eaten down at La Rueda Restau-
rant Mexican Grill yet, you are really missing out on 
something delicious. The steaks, baked potatoes and 
green beans are something to die for. They are located 
at 2317 Oakland Blvd. 
 

(Continued from page 4) Jody Hughes, Doris Thomas and Betty Coomer (me) got 
together and mailed out over 700 announcements to 
Handley High School Alumni members about the up-
coming luncheon held at Smokey's on East Lancaster on 
October 20th. The class of 1958 will have a pot luck at 
Jean McClung's home the evening of Oct. 20th. 
 
One of our long time Handley School teachers passed 
away recently. She was Margaret Rosser Gwin--95 
years old. Her husband Charles R. Gwin is one of our 
Handley Hi-school alumni members and they were 
members of Handley Neighborhood Assoc. They live in 
Weatherford. Margaret was an art teacher in Handley. 
 
Please don't forget the dates & put on your calendar. 
October 2nd National Night Out Against Crime 
October 13th Historic Handley Street Festival 
October 19th Alumni Supper at Handley United Method-
ist Church 
October 20th Handley High School Alumni Luncheon 
 
September 24th Captain's Meeting was cancelled 
September 25th Ryanwood Neighborhood was can-
celled 
October 8th Handley Neighborhood Assoc. 
October 15th Handley Code Blue 
 
Please remember in your thoughts and prayers all who 
are sick and all who have lost loved ones. Until next time 
take care, be careful & ever watchful of not only your 
home, but your neighbors home as well. Betty Drinkard 
Coomer 
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HANDLEY POWER PLANT AND LAKE ERIE/SITE OF 

THE FORT WORTH -DALLAS INTERURBAN, 6004 E. 
ROSEDALE STREET  

 
The Northern Texas Traction Company originally 

built a power plant at this location to generate 
electrical power for the Fort Worth -Dallas Inter-

urban. They also built Lake Erie to provide water 
for plant operations, and the area around the lake 

became a park that was popular for local outings 

and social events. Interurban rail service made it 
easy for people from adjacent towns to visit Lake 

Erie, but when the Interurban stopped operating 
in 1934 and the number of visitors declined, the 

park was closed. Texas Electric Service Company 
purchased the power plant in 1932 and ran it until 

1956 when they built Lake Arlington, drained Lake 
Erie, and demolished the old plant to make way 

for Unit 3 of the current power plant complex. 

Two historical markers, one covering the Interur-
ban and the other discussing the power plant and 

Lake Erie, are located at this site.  
 

CENTRAL HANDLEY NATIONAL REGISTER HIS-
TORIC DISTRICT  

 
Handley, located approximately seven miles east 

of downtown Fort Worth, was platted by the 

Texas & Pacific Railway in 1885. The community's 
ties to the railroad industry were strengthened in 

1902 when the Northern Texas Traction Company 
located the Interurban's power plant and car barn 

nearby. Businesses in this district served not only 
the railroad employees and commuters, but also 

residents and farmers throughout this rural area. 
Handley was named for James M. Handley, a 

salesman who settled in the area. Fort Worth an-

nexed Handley in 1946, but the community re-
tains a distinct small - town character.  

 
HANDLEY FEED STORE, 6472 E. LANCASTER AVE-

NUE, 1924,1942 -1950  
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Serving a community that, outside of its railroad -support facilities, was based on farming and agriculture, 

this building has housed a feed store since 1924. The simple, one -story building originally has wood sid-
ing; the metal panels were added between 1942 and 1950. Its functional design features exposed roof 

rafters and wooden plank floors, typical of a small - town feed store.  
 

HUBBARD DRUG STORE/O.D. STEVENS COMMERCIAL BUILDING, 6523 E. LANCASTER AVENUE  
 

Although this building's form is typical of a 1930s -era commercial structure, it is distinguished by its ma-

terials -- sandstone and petrified wood laid in framed panels and decorative ribbon patterns. Occupying a 
prominent location at the corner of Lancaster Avenue and Handley Drive, the building has typically 

housed drugstores. As significant as its appearance, however, is the buildings association with its first 
owner, Orley D. Stevens. Shortly after the building was completed, Stevens was convicted of robbing 

Handley's Texas and Pacific Railway station of $71,000 and narcotics trafficking and sentenced to twenty -
seven years in Alcatraz.  

 
WEILER HOUSE, 3126 HANDLEY DRIVE  

 

William and Rose Weiler moved to Handley in 1892, and he became both a successful businessman and 
civic leader. In addition to developing much of Handley's commercial area, Weiler also owned an insur-

ance company, served on the school board, and promoted many public works projects. The family built 
this two -story, wood - frame house about 1906 and occupied it through the 1930's.  

 
HANDLEY POST OFFICE/LANCASTER CROWLEY PROPERTIES, 3132 HANDLEY DRIVE  

 
This building served as Handley's post office between 1921 and 1931, when it was replaced by a nearby 

structure at 3128 Handley Drive, next door to the Weiler's home. The Weilers constructed both buildings, 

and Rose Weiler served as postmistress through the late 1920s. During this time period it was common 
for post offices in small towns to be located in privately constructed buildings, and this structure also 

contained office space for Weiler's businesses.  
 

I hope you have enjoyed some of the history in our own Old Town Historic Handley. I have known the 
Weiler families for many years. My cousin, Floyd Harrell, married Joy Weiler and I went all the way 

through school with a person I always considered and thought of as my best friend, Rosa Lee Weiler. We 
have kinda lost track of each other through the years, but I hope someday to rekindle our old friendship 

of many long years ago, before it is to late. My cousin Floyd Harrell has since passed away a number of 

months ago. I am in my early seventies now and none of us know what tomorrow brings to any of us.  
Betty "Drinkard" Coomer  

(Continued from page 6) 
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MEXICAN SALAD FAVORITE 
MRS. C.R. "BONNIE" DRINKARD 

 
1 Head of Lettuce (shredded)  

(or 1 small bag salad) 
1 can Ranch Style Beans (Drained) 

1 cup cheddar cheese (grated) 
1/2 cup of finely chopped onions (optional) 
1 Jar Bacon Bits (or fresh crumbled bacon) 

1 Jar Catalina Dressing 
1 Bag Fritos corn Chips (crushed) 

 
Mix first five ingredients. Add dressing and Fritos  

right before serving. Mix gently to combine. 
 

SWEET & SOUR WIENIES 
MRS. C.R. "BONNIE" DRINKARD 

 
1 pkg wienies (any brand) 

1 jar cherry preserves 
1 bottle BBQ Sauce (any brand) 

1 sm. can crushed pineapple 
 

Slice each wienie into 4 long strips.  
Put into small crock-pot or small pot on stove. Pour 
BBQ Sauce, preserves and pineapple over wienies. 
Stir gently. Heat very slowly over low heat until wie-

nies curl up into spirals.  
These always go fast. 

 
GARLIC CHEESE ROLL 

BETTY "DRINKARD" COOMER 
 

1 one pound box or larger VELVEETA CHEESE 
3 small or 1 large package Philadelphia Cream 

Cheese 
1 cup finely chopped pecans 

Garlic Powder or Garlic Salt to taste 
Paprika or Chili Powder 

(Paprika for color)(Chili Powder if hot) 
Mix above ingredients well- preferably with hands. 

Add garlic Powder or Salt to cheese Mixture. 
 
Make 1 large roll or 2 smaller rolls the size of a silver 
dollar & roll them in wax paper sprinkled with chili 
powder if you like it hot, or Paprika for color. Place in 
ice box to harden. Cut into slices and serve on crack-
ers just before serving time or let guests serve them-
selves as crackers tend to get soggy if put on crack-
ers too far ahead of time. Keep left over roll in ice box. 
Great to serve at meetings, parties, and especially at 
Christmas. 
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Handley Happenings 
Advertising Rates 

business card ad: $25 per month 
1/4 page ad: $40 per month 
1/2 page ad: $70 per month 

6 month  business card  ad:  $120 
We reserve the right to refuse ads. Acceptance of an ad  

is not an endorsement of products or services. 
Ads must be received by the 15th of the month in order 

to reserve a space. To place an ad call, 
Betty Coomer at 817- 457- 9059 

Help YOUR newsletter grow   
Tell us of your days growing up in Handley, send in your old family photos of the Handley area (they will 
be returned). Just get your items in by the 15th of the month to be included in the next newsletter.  

Send in your favorite stories and pictures to: 
Handley Happenings 

P. O. Box 8037 
Fort Worth, Texas 76124 

Or e-mail them to: 
lloyd@historichandley.org 

Your ad  
could  

be here 
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5 Nutrition & Fitness Tips to Start the School Year Right! 

 

Good nutrition and physical activity habits not only help to optimize a childôs nutritional status and 
fitness level but also positively impact school performance. To start the school year right, here are 
a few nutrition and fitness tips that we believe are most helpful. 

Start the day with a healthy breakfast. Skipping breakfast has been shown to have a negative 
effect on learning, even among healthy, well-nourished children. Consider participating in a school 
breakfast program. Studies have shown that this can improve a studentôs performance in both 
math and reading, as well as increase attention in class, decrease the amount of time spent with 
the school nurse, and demonstrate an improvement in behavior. 

Pack lunch with some afternoon energy. Kids need to eat frequent, smaller meals to sustain 
their energy needs. Include a healthful snack option for later in the dayðsome trail mix, fresh fruit, 
carrot sticks, peanut butter and celery, or a healthful snack bar are great options. 

Get your child involved in planning and preparing their lunches. When children are included 
in planning and preparing their own meals, theyôre more likely to eat their carrot sticks instead of 
trading them for cookies. 

Encourage your kids to be active at school. P.E. and team sports are excellent ways to keep 
your child active and engaged in academics. Studies show that schools that offer intense 
physical activity programs see positive effects on academic achievement, including in-
creased concentration; improved test scores in mathematics, reading, and writing; as well as re-
duced disruptive behavior. 

Make physical activity a family affair. Be a good role model and engage the entire family in an 
active lifestyle. Walk the kids to school, teach kids to ride a bike and ride together as a family, or 
simply teach your children the skills they need to jump rope, throw or kick a ball, run, and skate. As 
a parent, get involved in your community to increase access to parks, playgrounds, and organized 
sports. 

Thank you to everyone who attended our presentation on Better Health through Prevention at 
the September Handley Neighborhood Association meeting.   We enjoyed meeting everyone and 
appreciated the opportunity to share information on prevention. 

Marti, James and Carter Lawrence 
817-654-2069 home 
http://martiandjames.myshaklee.com 

http://feedproxy.google.com/~r/ShakleeHealthWise/~3/QhuCZmXeWOU/?utm_source=feedburner&utm_medium=email
http://www.fns.usda.gov/cnd/breakfast/expansion/benefitsbreakfast.pdf
http://www.usatoday.com/news/education/2010-04-14-letsmoveinschool15_ST_N.htm
http://www.usatoday.com/news/education/2010-04-14-letsmoveinschool15_ST_N.htm
http://www.shaklee.net/martiandjames
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Membership Enrollment Form 

        Have a voice in your community.  
      Help shape and improve your 

Handley Neighborhood today and for the future. Join the 
Historic Handley Neighborhood Association and make a difference. 

  

  

Name __________________________________________________________ 
 
 

        Address _________________________________________________________ 
 
 

City _______________________ State ___________ Zip Code______________ 
 
 

Phone _______________________ Mobile Phone ________________________ 
 
 

Fax _______________________ E-Mail _________________________________ 
 
 

Date________________________ 
 
 

Birth date/s_______________________________  Anniversary_______________ 
 
 

Dues are $12.00 per household a year 
Please make checks payable to the Handley Neighborhood Association 

And mail to P O Box 8037, Fort Worth, Texas, 76124-8037 
 

 

October, 2012 




